## LOS ANGELES POLICE DEPARTMENT

CHARLIE BECK Chief of Police



P. O. Box 30158 Los Angeles, Calif. 90030 Telephone: (213) 972-2900 TDD: (877) 275-5273 Ref #: 6.1

June 1, 2016

Ms. Jeannie L. Shen, Transportation Engineer Department of Transportation 6501 Fountain Avenue Los Angeles, California 90028

Dear Ms. Shen:

The Los Angeles Police Department (LAPD) Hollywood Area has received numerous complaints regarding vehicles parking and pedestrians loitering in the area of 1900 North Vine Street; engaging in lewd activity and drinking alcoholic beverages in public. This activity is occurring in the multiple parking spaces on the west curb of 1900 North Vine Street, during the restricted, no parking time, 10:00 p.m. through 6:00 a.m., 7 days a week. We respectfully request that the parking restriction at 1900 North Vine Street be removed.

The LAPD fully supports the imposed parking restriction removal in an effort to have residents park their vehicles in that area, which would deter loitering, drinking alcoholic beverages and lewd conduct from occurring in public.

Should you have any questions, please contact Sergeant Darrell Davis, Hollywood Area Community Relations Office, at (323) 871-4068.

Very truly yours,

CHARLIE BECK Chief of Police

CORY PALKA, Captain Commanding Officer Hollywood Area